Minutes of the committee meeting of Cheshire EGB held at The Laurels, Brick Bank Lane, Allostock on Tuesday 10 June  2014
Present: 
Pat Guerin (PG), Pennie Drummond (PD), Muriel Taylor (MT), Anna Collins (AC) Sandra Peters (SP)
	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence   
Liz Finney (LF) and Shaun Walsh (SW) sent their apologies.
	

	2
	Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting
The minutes were confirmed. 
	

	       3


	Matters Arising
SW to provide update on Swimming for Horses at next meeting
	SW

	 4
	Treasurer’s Report
 MT reported that the balance will be £1982.56 after all the Frolic cheques have been cashed
	

	5
	Membership Secretary’s Report
PG reported that current membership is 65 Full & 16 Associate members. 
	

	6
	PR
AC reported that the Delamere Pink Ride had received coverage in Cheshire Online, the Liverpool Echo and the Runcorn & Widnes Weekly News. The Teggs Nose Ride had been covered in the Macclesfield Express and Knutsford Guardian.
Endurance magazine had also covered the Pink Ride and had a full page featuring the annual awards.
Articles would be written about the Wirral Ride and highlighting Harry Ingram’s and Jo Gibson’s recent successes at Windsor and the Denbigh Slate for the local media and Endurance magazine (deadline for copy is 15 June)

Social Media: Twitter has 445 followers and Facebook has 660 friends. There is good positive dialogue on both accounts.

It was agreed to defer the bulletin until after the next meeting
	AC

	7
	Wirral Ride
Preparations are in hand for the Wirral Ride. There had been 67 entries to date including 7 non-members in the PR class. Distances have been amended to allow for the new venue. The Committee agreed to make a donation to the venue for the charity of their choice.
	SW

	8
	Frolic 
The Committee commended PG and PD for their organising of the Frolic which had been very successful and had made almost £1000. Thanks to all those who helped and particular thanks to sponsors; Bailey’s Horse Feeds. It is intended that the event will run again next year.  

However, everyone was deeply saddened and condolences go to Kara Millhouse on the loss of her horse. 
	

	9
	Inter-Regional Team
Most of the team places had been filled with the exception of the 101km Advanced and the 31km Open/Advanced. Some potential team members were identified who will be contacted.
	AC & PG

	10
	Group Merchandise
Some members had been asking about branded clothing and there is no longer any stock remaining. Some options were disused including polo shirts, riding tights, baseballs caps and zip up sweaters or fleeces. 

It was agreed to put a notice on the website to canvass demand. 

Some clothing options would be costed
	PG
AC

	11
	Longmynd Ride

The village hall cannot be used as a venue this year and so the venue will move to the camping field
	

	12
	Peover & other Pleasure Rides
The Peover venue is booked for 17 August
Thanks to John Illingworth who is willing to run Teggs Nose ride again in mid-October
Congleton date is 17 November
	LF
PG

	13
	Venue Signs

The possibility of using corralling (electric fence) posts had been investigated along with other options. LF to provide update at next meeting
	LF

	14
	AOB

Trophies: SP kindly donated her father’s two silver 1950 & 1952 rally driving trophies to CEGB in memory of him. The Reg Holt Trophy will be awarded to the unregistered pleasure ride distance horse and the second trophy (SP to consider what to call it) will be awarded to the Pleasure Rider or Horse distance in their first season. SP would have the trophies mounted on plinths. 

Concern had been raised by some members following the AGM about the condition of some of the trophies. A note will be added to the website asking people with damaged trophies to return them well in advance of the AGM for inspection/repair.

A proposal will be made at the AGM that trophies will be signed for, returned by 31 December and kept in good order.

Equine Ramblers UK: AC highlighted a bad experience with this group who had cashed a £20 entry fee cheque, not been in correspondence, moved house and not changed the phone number on the website and had not responded to emails asking for the cheque to be returned. 

Master Lists of Key Contacts: MT requested that master lists for key contacts such as farriers, vets, first aiders, catering, loos, radios etc. be compiled to make ride organising easier.

New Route: PG mentioned a new route running from Marshlands Rd Little Neston from the Harp Pub, thru Deeside Industrial Estate to Hawarden Station that she had heard about whilst on an NSBA ride. PG would find out more details
	SP

LF

ALL
PG

	15
	Date of next meeting.

Wednesday 2 July 2014 at The Laurels at 7.30 pm.
	


